Minutes


Executive Committee Meeting


February 21, 2002








Attendance:  


Burt Bostwick, Bill Schwab, Benny Parker, Katrine Pendleton, , Helen Duval, Iris Bond, Dick Rader, Kathy Fong, Richard Samp





Treasurer’s Report


The current balance of the OGCA is $550.17


There are 89 members.





Acting Secretary’s Report


Meeting minutes from 01-16-02 were voted on and approved, striking the piece in the Acting President’s Report regarding including arlingtondogs on the website.  There will need to be a vote regarding this issue.


The email newsletter was sent out during the first week of February.





Acting Vice President’s Report


The survey is completed and changes were made to include a non-respondent category.  This is how the County has advised Helen to proceed.  


The Executive Committee voted to approve the survey in its current format. The survey will be announced in the next newsletter and it will be posted on the OGCA website.


The results of the survey will be presented at the Spring OGCA annual meeting.  At the meeting the membership will vote on priorities as presented in the survey.





Acting-President’s Report


The OGCA website has been developed. 


OGCA Executive Committee voted to accept the current website and include links to the Arlington Heritage Alliance and to Arlington Dogs with a footnote claiming we do not endorse any links or something to that nature.


The neighbors on Ridgeview Road and that end of Old Glebe road are frustrated with loosing power too often.  The neighbors have written to VEPCO and not received a response.  Neighbors have requested that a letter from the OGCA go to VEPCO with hope that there will be a response.  The Executive Committee voted on the action that a letter should go to VEPCO from OGCA.


The Nominating Committee is in place for the Spring elections.  (See below-Nominating Committee)


Neighborhood Day is May 11, 2002.  Will request that Mr. Carlee attend.  Iris will arrange for tours to be given of Ft. Ethan Allen.  Helen and Kathy will arrange a community-wide “treasures” sale.  Will request that the Fire Department bring a truck for kids to visit.  Request that Mike Clancy, Scott Tate, and Chris Zimmerman all stop by Neighborhood Day.


Vandalism(sent out community-wide email regarding the recent incidents of vandalism.  We have a police liaison for the Old Glebe Civic Association.  Made contact with him regarding the incident.


DEA(set up meeting with County Manager for March 1, 2002 to better understand the next steps regarding the DEA in Ft. Ethan Allen Park.


The County Board is planning a walking town meeting for 4/27, 7/13, and 10/5.  Burt will request that one of these town meetings take place in the Old Glebe area.


Annual Meeting(plan to set annual meeting date for April 28th from 2-4.  Information to be covered during meeting will include:  election of officers, review of survey results with setting of priorities of survey results in order to proceed with neighborhood conservation plan. 





Block Captains


As of meeting date, there were close to 40 block captains.  


11 Blocks need captains. .


Kathy Fong and Bill Schwab will help plan a social gathering to meet all block captains and other neighbors.





Newsletter


Deadlines for getting Kathy Fong information for newsletter is March 1, 2002.


The newsletter will include inf
